



Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc.
Saddleworth Peak Body
PO Box 100, Saddleworth SA 5413

Minutes October 2nd 2018 CFS Meeting Room 7.30 PM

Present: A. Nourse. P & R Richardson. R & M Highet. A. Wurst. J & D Williams. D. Newhouse. K. Klem. P. Stanton Noble. S. Selth. S. Davidson. K. Winders. Pastor Leon.

Apologies: Julianne Wurst and David Gibbs. Steph Morris.

Guest Speaker Samantha Freeman - Star Club spoke of the benefits of sporting clubs in particular to be members of the Star Club who will give support in management and grant applications training etc. Pamphlets were left for organisations to take to their clubs

Minutes from August meeting were presented. Mvd. S. Selth, Sec J. Williams that minutes be accepted. Crd.

Finance Reports: these were distributed to each section of Peak Body. Mvd R. Richardson Sec D Williams. That reports be accepted as reconciled and correct. Crd.

A/c to be paid by rec ground for Harts Plumbing for the Cabin.

Correspondence:

Letter from council re the Grants that we received. \$3000 for the Cabin fit out \$1678 for Lap top

Letter from Star club

Primary School re Xmas Party, indicating that there were unable to help with organising **the Town Christmas Party**.

Discussion: Adrian Nourse would put a small article in the producer, seeking assistance with the organisation of this event, and if none was forthcoming the event for this year would not go ahead. Council has asked us to indicate if were in need of the \$500 donation to help run the event. Rosie to notify them during November.

Pastor Leon re **Remembrance Day**: Rosie has spoken with Frank Reed and he is happy to hold the event at the Museum, as we do not have Road Speed restriction plan in with Dept. of Roads for November.

Portia Stanton Noble re a Business directory folder: Could we work towards having a Business directory in the New Year.

David Gibbs had researched information about the Railway Hotel and this had been passed on to the person doing research into Railway Hotels in general.

Reports:

- **Op Shop:** National Op Shop week – all going well.
- **Rec Ground:** 3 Weddings at Oval in the Pavilion – seems to be gaining popularity. Cricket will start on the 13th all going well – Cabin going well, hopefully up and running by end of November, waiting on various contractors and suppliers.
- **Winkler Park:** Peter Van Beusuek has been doing spraying mowing.
- **Institute:** all well, not much happening
- **Garden Group:** watering and weeding being done by various people.
- **Historical Society:** Presented.
- **Hub:** event of Speaking volumes – well received. 16 people 6 writers, with people able to talk to everyone. Good day. One more event before Xmas.

General Business

Discussion Points.

Town Xmas Party. As discussed this may not be a goer for this year.

- **Remembrance Day Service** at the Museum 11 am.
Tea and Coffee at Institute. If the Museum is not interested in doing this.
Rosie will liaise with Frank Reed Pastor Leon and Museum. To organise.
- **Bayonet on memorial** – check re the fixing it – contact RSL in Riverton to see if we can get funding for these repairs.
- **Voting for Council** Peak body promote the voting put on Black Board.
- **Red Cross** trading table
- **Tennis club** - Playground funding for play equipment. \$19,000 for shade for playground.
- Water damage in the floor in the Kitchen area of the **Memorial Club** rooms, being repaired.
- **Golf Club** AGM next week. Tuesday 7.30 pm at the club house – Ladies golf going into recession.
- **Cemetery** trees removed in drive way. Thanks to Council
Rotunda at the cemetery – we will receive some funding from council for this, but we will also put some funds towards having a rotunda type shelter shed.
- **Inter church** council 25th Anniversary at the Bowls club 6 for 6.30 15th November

Next Meeting: Tuesday November 13th 8 pm

Meeting Closed : 9.00 pm